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	TRANSITION WOOD STREET



	Meeting Title:
	TWS Set Up Meeting 


	Meeting Date and Time:
	7pm 15 March 2017

	Meeting Location:
	Walthamstow Cricket Tennis & Squash Club, 48A Greenway Ave.


	Present:
	Anthony Lane; Graham Hodgkiss; Shamal Waraich; Phil Mason



Apologies


    Victoria te Veldt; John Macklin;
	Notes 
	

	
	Notes 
	Action

	1

	Welcome & Introductions
AJL thanked the group for attending the meeting and for their support. Everybody introduced themselves and spoke a bit about their involvement in the community.
The discussion was thrown open and it was noted:

· E11 Transition group was well established, had been running for about 7 years, had a well-established community garden and held regular organic stalls outside Matalan. This month (28th) they planned a film event to screen Inhabit with the film-maker present to discuss the project. 

· WSF are a residents group that had also been around for about 7 years, originally funded by the Cabinet Office and had evolved into an events-led organisation which they felt had increased participation. They have a regular programme of local activities.
· Significant Seams are a national social enterprise CIC, started in E17, but unfortunately were under threat of ceasing activities in the Wood Street ward owing to a lack of funding. This threw into some doubt a successful social prescribing pilot to which they had been successfully working in partnership with GPs. SS generally work across age groups but have a large elderly group.
· SS are exploring alternative venues – the “Mill” on Coppermill Lane seemed a likely candidate at this juncture.
· The Soul Project was also struggling to stay open.

· Businesses locally along Wood Street generally were feeling the pressure resulting from various changes, not the least of which was the loss of the plaza to the development of Marlowe Road. Many local shop-owners had expressed concern that the Council and the developers were unsympathetic to their issues. {e.g. the PO being unable to place banners on hoardings to indicate business was open}.

· The recent display of plans for the old dairy (oldest in East London) were discussed with several people commenting on the fact that it would not be a community space but a closed “communal” space and there were serious concerns raised that the row of shops planned for the front would be likely to go the way of similar efforts in Fulbourne Road and Lea Bridge Road, for instance, and would remain unoccupied.  This sort of development proposal geared to simply obtain planning permission is clearly unsustainable and should be discouraged. 

· The designated pilot ward Neighbourhood Officer (Leanne Williams) is seemingly a social outreach worker signposting cases to relevant health services, with little time for much else.

· Waltham Forest already has its own local exchange trading scheme and “alternative currency”. WF LETS (https://wflets.org/) trades freely in Waltham Forest and the currency is called “beams”, roughly equivalent to a pound. They can be used to trade goods or services with the going rate around 10 beams per hour for services. The biggest obstacle is a lack of understanding as to how it works and a fairly flawed argument that it is “not like real money”.
	

	2
	Current Activities & Projects
Tony noted activities already under way:

· The “Best Before, Still Good After” 4-month pilot project had kicked off in the last week and six Wood St mini-markets had opted in to participate each offering a basket of goods (that would otherwise be disposed of) monthly for use in a “pay what you feel” educational table stall. The pilot would run until July after which point the success and viability would be assessed.  
· The application for the Asset of Community Value of Wood St Library had been submitted with the assistance of TWS. Future plans could include local pubs such as the Lords Brooke and Raglan and the Flower Pot. This would need to be assessed.

· TWS had offered support for Significant Seams and had promoted their survival campaign, however unfortunately it seemed that the situation was beyond their control and would unfortunately mean it would be closing shortly. A sad loss for the ward as they were a valuable community asset.

· Questions had been raised with Council officers with regard to mitigating efforts around the clearly increased pollution and traffic levels on major arterials in the ward (in particular Shernhall and Wood St) due to the major redevelopments and deliberate changes affecting the road design and the impact on health and safety for residents and especially young children as these two routes accounted for several schools along their length. No response had been received to date. One Councillor had been copied in and so was aware of the concerns. Several head teachers had also expressed concerns.
· TWS had attended the recent REconomy LIFT event at Elephant & Castle and several useful ideas and thoughts had been taken away.

· Another project for the future might look at ways to reduce local light pollution.
	

	3 - 5
	Ideas & Practical Projects / Links & Networks / Building the Group
Items 3 to 5 were generally drawn together into a general discussion on the way forward. It was noted:

· The structure most advised in the guidance is for the steering group to oversee a number of sub-groups running as project groups thematically around areas like food, waste, transport, energy and so forth. Members could then join their particular niche.

· A long-term aim could be to establish a social enterprise around a successful project such as local community generation, e.g. Brixton Energy.
· At the REconomy event we had been advised that the first step would probably be a feasibility study for a local community energy generation network.

· Funding is always a difficult aspect of most groups.

· An important aspect of network building was to ensure that the group engaged positively with all the other initiatives in the area and worked to strengthen the local offer. This would make Transition a lot easier if you have support from others.
· Other fledgling groups were also in the process of establishing in Bethnal Green and Ilford. It may pay to keep in touch wit them.

· You not only need to understand allies and possible partners but also sceptics and opposition. Understanding opposition means you can counter any false claims or misconceptions.
	

	6
	Events

It was noted that:

· E11 Transition was planning to screen “Inhabit” FREE on Tuesday 28 March at 18:30 in the E11 LIbrary. The film-maker would be in attendance.

· “Demain” would be part of their E11 Festival in July.

· Transition network had the rights to screen the film nationally and each initiative could hire the rights for a screening for about £50.

· WSF may be able to help and it could be pitched to them at one of their planning meetings.

· WSF had planned to put on a local event to encourage use of the new park facility near the Lord Brooke.

Action: 

1. Tony to discuss screening Demain at a local Wood St venue with the support of WSF.


	Tony

	7
	AOB / Date of Next Meeting
It was noted that:

· A rocket stove/oven might be a worthwhile project for the Greenway Avenue Community Play Garden.

· The next Wood St ward forum would be held 27th March 2017 at Henry Maynard School from 7-9pm.
The next meeting of the Steering Group was scheduled for Tuesday 25th April 2017 again at 7pm in the club. 
	


3 | Page

[image: image1.jpg]